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NEWS RELEASE

November 10, 2010

Hauxton Site makes good progress

More than 60,000 metres cubed of soil has now been excavated from the former chemical factory site near Hauxton.

That’s enough to fill 24 Olympic-sized swimming pools or 674 double decker buses.

The soil excavations are part of the clean-up operation that began after earth at the old Bayer site was found to be contaminated with chemicals. South Cambridgeshire District Council (SCDC) and the Environment Agency are continuing to ensure that all appropriate measures are taken to minimise the impact these operations may have on the surrounding residents. 

Now 30 weeks into the 80-week programme, the first phase of excavation work is nearing completion. The main factory and manufacturing areas have been successfully excavated. Of the 60,000 cubic metres, more than 20,000  have been treated and stockpiled ready for re-use. 

Progress has also been made on the contaminated water found at the site, with more than 50 million litres already being collected and treated. 

Since the works began in March 2010 over 35,000 man hours have been worked on the site, with Atkins staff continuing to work alongside SCDC and the Environment Agency to make sure that the excavations do not pose an unacceptable risk to human health or the environment. 

The off site environmental conditions have been assessed over 400 times since excavations began, and these assessments will continue throughout the excavation process. 

Soil and air samples are also being continually collected from the site and the surrounding community, with nearly 300 air and 650 soil samples completed to date. All of the information collected will continue to be summarised and scrutinised by the regulators to ensure the excavation works continue to be safe and cause as little impact as possible on the surrounding area.

All this information can also be viewed on the notice boards along the boundary of the site, by Hauxton bus shelter and in Harston. Alternatively people can visit the dedicated website which can be found at www.scambs.gov.uk and by clicking on the ‘Bayer site’ link on the homepage.

Notes to Editors:

For a copy of the PowerPoint presentation that is being displayed on the notice boards at the site or any media queries, please contact Emma Lowther at South Cambridgeshire District Council on (01954) 713289. SCDC are the first point of contact for any Bayer site remediation works enquiries.

